Data Submitted (UTC 11): 9/8/2022 1:28:53 PM

First name: Sabine Last name: Brigette Organization:

Title:

Comments: Dear committee,

For those of you who have lived here for a while well know, we've seen a lot of change to just about every area in our beloved northwest Montana mountains and lake/river corridors in the last few years. Many of these changes are not for the better, nor in the best interest for our wildlife and ecosystems. This proposal for significant changes to the Holland Lake area are in line with the undesirable, negatively impactful kind of changes that most of us who have lived here for our full lives do not desire. I ask that this project be declined if it is going to increase its footprint on the land around Holland Lake's ecosystem, and that wildlife, flora, and preservation of historical footprint be kept intact. Valuing wildlife, flora, and preservation of the original historical footprint of the lodge and parking should matter far more than making money off of Holland Lake's beauty by expansion of human footprint on the area.

Our public lands and our wildlife matter far more than revenue and wealth production. When humans will learn this, I do not know, but I hope Holland Lake's ecosystem is at least spared this newest example of human obsession with revenue and wealth production that yet again overlooks what is good for the land, wildlife, flora, historical sentimentality, and long-term locals.

Very concerned, Sabine Brigette